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Warsaw, 23th October  2006
    REPUBLIC OF POLAND
           MINISTRY OF FINANCE


ACCOUNTING DEPARTMENT

Sir David Tweedie

Chairman of the 

International Accounting Standards Board

30 Cannon Street

London EC4M 6XH

United Kingdom

Dear Sir David

RE: 
Exposure Draft of Proposed Amendments to IAS 32 Financial Instruments: Presentation and IAS 1 Presentation of Financial Statements: Financial Instruments Puttable at Fair Value and Obligations Arising on Liquidation
We appreciate the opportunity to comment on the proposed amendments to IAS 32 Financial Instruments: Presentation and IAS 1 Presentation of Financial Statements: Financial Instruments Puttable at Fair Value and Obligations Arising on Liquidation.

We generally support the idea of a stringent and clear distinction between equity and liabilities the revision of which is one of the objectives of the long-term convergence project of IASB/FASB. As we note, the proposed amendments to IAS 32 should improve the situation of entities that cannot classify their puttable financial instruments as equity under current IFRSs and of limited life entities. However we have some reservations concerning the proposed amendments: 

1) Basis for Conclusions lacks sufficient clarification how this new approach will fit in the upcoming Equity/Liability convergence project. Are these solutions intended to be maintained or are these only transitional improvements? We are not in favour of amendments to IFRSs which might result in the volatility of accounting approach. 

2) We are not persuaded why other instruments should affect the equity/liability classification of the financial instruments puttable at fair value according to the new requirements set out in par. 11 of IAS 32. The likely negative result of the amendments will be a different classification of the same type of financial instruments puttable at fair value in various entities depending on whether they meet cumulatively the new criteria or not. In our view this might significantly distort the comparability of the financial statements. 

3) There is also no guidance for the case when an entity issues in the future a new instrument which will be “in the most subordinated class of instruments with a claim to the assets of the entity” but not “puttable at fair value”. Will this require that the financial instruments puttable at fair value and classified as equity have to be re-classified as liability because of the infringement of the cumulative conditions?

4) We suggest to clarify the new notion of “the most subordinated class” because of its crucial impact on equity/liability classification of financial instruments puttable at fair value.

5) The formula to determine the fair value set out in par. AG14A which could be used by unlisted entities seems illogical, because they will still have to determine the fair value in order to evaluate whether there is any “material difference between the book value of the entity’s net assets and the fair value of its net assets”.
Yours sincerely,

Jacek Gdański

Deputy Director 

cc:
 Stig Enevoldsen, Chairman of EFRAG TEG
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